MINUTES OF THE OLD LYME ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION MEETING OF 7/6/11 IN THE OLD LYME TOWN HALL

Meeting commenced at 8AM in the Old Lyme Town Hall. Members present included Bill O'Meara, John Stratton, David Griswold, Gerry Foster, Frank Oliviera and Bob Jose.

We discussed the following topics:

- 1. No news on real estate happenings around Town as well as updates on the hiking/biking trails.
- 2. Beach committee recognizes changes have to be made to zoning if anything will happen at Sound View.
- 3. HBB is still viable; 1 investor remains very interested in funding its future development. The OL Chamber may continue to pursue initiative.
- 4. 2 new restaurants have transferred with Grill open for business and the OL Inn under renovation.
- 5. 8/11 meeting will not occur; next meeting will be on 9/7/11.

Meeting adjourned at 8:55AM.